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Dear Stephen and Mrs. Wang, 

8270 Denver Street 
Ventura, CA 93004 
February 8, 1986 

We want to express our appreciation for the fine 
tapestry of prancing horses that you sent to us through 
our son Len. It is a beautiful piece of art, and we 
intend to place it in a prominent location of our home. 
It also provides us with another pleasant reminder of 
you folks and of China. Many thanks. Len had included 
it with his shipment from China, and it had arrived just 
a few days ago. 

In my last letter I requested some information 
about Tsingtao Youth for Christ that Dr. Torrey Johnson, 
founder of Youth for Christ, wanted for the archives in 
the Billy Graham Center at Wheaton College. The thought 
has since come to mind that it would be important to 
know something of the long-term results of Tsingtao Youth 
for Christ. I have always felt that Youth for Christ in 
Tsingtao was the work of the Lord, and we were only 
instruments in His hands. But are any of the influences 
of Youth for Christ still evident in Tsingtao~ Although 
forty years have passed, can any ties be distinguished 
between Youth for Christ and the present Christian 
activities there? How about the Christians who were 
active in Youth for Christ? What has happened to them? 
Are some of them still there? 

I realize these are rather pointed questions and 
many of them, for one reason or another, cannot be answered. 
Whatever information can be provided, however, will, in 
one way or another, become a part of the present history 
of the Christian church. 

It is our hope that you have a pleasant spring. I 
remember how cold Tsingtao can be in the winter. I also 
remember what a beautiful and delightful city it is. 

Sincerely yours, 
~~ ~ 

Bernard Holmquist 


